Draft CRASTER COMMUNITY TRUST 

Meeting of Trustees

Thursday 23rd September 2010 Memorial Hall 7pm
 

Trustees

Kevin Brown, Michael Findeisen, Marion Gallon, Bridget Kohler, Rosemary Gibbs, Elizabeth Pearson, Jackie Reeves, Geoffrey Ridley, Rosie Robson, Joyce Shaw

Members of the public

Diana Ridley, Marjorie Taylor, Michael Docherty

1. Apologies 
Sue Chapman, Hilary Punton, Heather Lee                                                                        
 

2. Minutes of last meeting   
Amendment

The play park has been leased for 25 years from the Parish Council not 90 as in the draft minutes.  The missing books are valued at £2 cost rather than purchase price – Amazon is quoting a purchase price of £4 and Barter Books £8.60.

The amended minutes were agreed and signed

Minutes of Special Meeting – amendments

The money is at present in a holding account at Twyfords [solicitors].  This facility will incur no cost to either the CCT or the CPC.  Any interest accrued whilst it is on hold will go to the CCT/CPC.  Elizabeth Pearson and Joyce Shaw declared an interest.  At the chairman’s invitation they participated in the discussion but not the vote. The secretary relayed the opinions that had been forwarded by those trustees who were unable to attend.

The amended minutes of the special meeting were agreed and signed.              
 

3 
Matters arising 

Storage and Distribution of We Can Mind The Time                 

Rosie Robson has returned what books she had in her possession.

Action Point

Michael Docherty volunteered to bring his copies across to the secretary’s home.

4Treasurers report

The treasurer presented her report – see attachment.  The treasurer is querying the amount of the bill from NWL.  

It was questioned as to whether it was really necessary to have Executive liability insurance however the majority of the committee agreed that this was vital so this will be renewed.

3. NWL monies     The Chair again outlined the two proposals from CPC and confirmed that our decision was made in the interests of the community.  The Parish Council Representative confirmed that the division of money has been definitely accepted.  In the interests of transparency there will probably be a public meeting at some stage.  This will be organised by the Parish Council in consultation with the CCT.  Certain advisory people may or may not be present.
4. Administrative matters                                                             

a) Formal acceptance of trustee status Rosemary Gibbs signed the register of trustees

b) Ideas for obtaining Funding  

The running costs of the play park are high and means of financing these were discussed.  It was pointed out that the local authority has contributed to the funding of the play park at Bamborough.  Letters to holiday letting agencies had already raised £100 donations from Coastal Retreats and Northumbria Coast & Country Cottages Ltd.   There was a possibility of raising more money from three more agencies.  Trustees discussed the possibility of siting a small advert in the playground and the limitations that being in an area of outstanding Natural Beauty imposed.  Trustees were reminded that FoNDT have advised that it will be difficult to obtain grants in the current financial situation. 

The idea of guided walks around Craster was mooted.  These could take place on a regular basis particularly during the tourist season.  A children’s quiz could be included. Some of the tours could perhaps be followed by cheese and wine in the Hall where there could be a display of slides and people could listen to some of the tapes made for “We Can Mind The Time”
Action Point

I. The secretary and the chair are to carry out some preliminary work into researching the possibility of grants from various agencies. Northern Rock and the Lottery were mentioned as a possibility. 

II. Rosie Robson is to look into the possibility of making the land work for us perhaps by holding a toy and second hand children’s clothes fair on a regular basis.  Rosie took this opportunity to point out that her actual role as Parish Council Rep was under review with the CPC and that she might have to step down from the CCT. 

III. Rosemary and Elizabeth are to investigate the idea of guided walks further and liaise with the Local History Group.  

c) After discussion it was decided that the executive liability would be renewed and amended to include the hall.  

 7 Projects                                                                           

  

a) Memorial Hall.

Mike Findeisen presented this report on behalf of the hall sub committee.

1 Key holders register.  This has been compiled and brought up to date.  We are awaiting a response from the Art Club who may have additional keys of which we are unaware. 

Action Point

When complete a copy will be passed to the Secretary by Mike Findeisen.

ii Cleaning Situation.  

A suitable lady has been interviewed and will be offered the job subject to approval of the committee.  She will be expected to spend two hours cleaning the hall once a fortnight.

Action Point

Mike Findeisen is to formally offer the job to the lady in question.

iii Condition of Hall and essential requirements.  

Oil tank

We are required to replace our oil tank with a bunded tank, which should be sited not less than 1.5 meters from a window.  The present site is unsuitable and an alternative has been identified on the grass area behind the Hall. Access would be needed through the Church grounds and we hope that a gate can be provided in the dividing wall.  This is under investigation with the Church authorities.  

Action Point

Mike Findeisen is to write to the Church Committee outlining that we need to open a gate to  provide access.  This request will have to be passed on to the Diocese for approval.

Central heating

The central heating system itself is still working satisfactorily and is not in need of immediate replacement.  It was proposed that the thermostat be moved to the main hall area from its present site on the stage and a simpler time switch giving 1/2, 1 and 2 hour periods on would avoid the danger of the boiler being inadvertently left on, which has happened on occasion.

Action Point

Mike Findeisen is to organise the moving of the thermostat and the replacement of the timer.

The general condition of the hall

It was noted that the electrical installation had not been inspected for three years, and although it is not certain whether this needs to be done annually, it seemed advisable to have an inspection now.  This has been carried out and reported as satisfactory and requiring no immediate remedial work.  

Action Point

In future more than one estimate will be obtained before work is carried out.

Water Leak

In examining the Hall a water leak from the pipe beneath the ladies toilet was detected at the entrance to the Hall.  This was examined by Neville Dunn and dealt with by isolating the pipe under the floor and replacing it with a short length of new pipe, thus avoiding the expense of excavating the old pipe.  This work has been carried out and there is now no leak.

Windows

Some of the windows of the Hall are in very poor condition and would need to be replaced.  The remainder require some repair and redecoration.  Any new windows would now by law need to be of current double glazed standard.  The options available were

A repair the existing windows

B replace some of the windows but not others

C replace all the windows with double glazed PVC units as much in keeping with the existing style as possible

D replace all the windows with hardwood frames

It seemed to be unsatisfactory to have a mixture of old and new windows and to perpetuate the need for decoration and repair if the cost of complete replacement was not too prohibitive.  One quote has already been obtained to replace all the windows with current standard glazing with PVC frames. 

Action Point

It was decided that Mike Findeisen would obtain at least one more and preferably two more quotes for the replacement of the windows.  These should include at least one estimate for hardwood frames.

The floor

The floor is in a poor condition and has suffered from various treatments over the years.  It was recommended that it be sanded down and treated with a hard wearing sealer

Action Point

Mike Findeisen is to obtain more than one estimate for this work.

The kitchen

This provoked the most contentious issue of the evening.  All were agreed that the existing kitchen is very unsatisfactory for a number of reasons.  It suffers from damp, it is located down two awkward flights of steps and parts contain asbestos, which although not dangerous if undisturbed, could present problems if any building work were undertaken.    There were different ideas of the best way to proceed. 

The hall sub committee had considered the needs of the users of the hall. The majority of whom only provide a tea and coffee service.  Once a month a lunch is provided for about 20 persons for a “drop in” lunch.  This meal is prepared elsewhere and heated and served from the kitchen.  Some space is needed to lay out the meals before serving. At present the provisions belonging to the various groups are stored in various places, some in the kitchen, some on the stage and some in a cupboard in the main hall.  All the above activities require the carrying of kettles, crockery and some meals up the stairs and through a fire door, which is often of necessity propped open.  Afterwards everything has to be carried back down the stairs for washing up.  This work is often done by elderly people and this could be thought to constitute a health and safety hazard in itself. The hall committee proposed to resolve these problems by removing the existing ladies toilets at the Hall entrance as the new disabled toilet is quite adequate as a ladies toilet for the limited numbers involved and to construct a compact serving area with sink, worktop and space for a small cooker cum hotplate. A range of kitchen units would be included to provide storage of the cutlery, crockery and dry provisions (tea, coffee etc) belonging to user groups.  A serving hatch approx 1 meter square would be provided between this servery and the main hall.  On the Hall side a fold down worktop would be provided to meet the needs of the “drop in” lunch. There are rare occasions when larger functions are held, at which the catering is invariably carried out by outside contractors. The hall sub committee considered that the arrangement they proposed, possibly with the addition of some tables, would better meet the needs of such occasions than the kitchen downstairs. Two quotations from reputable local building firms had been received.   The total cost of all the above works is well within the reserve funds that the Hall has built up to meet such a contingency.

Action Points 

It was eventually decided that in order to make a reasoned judgement as to the best way forward it was necessary to be able to compare the costs of the following three options.

1. The plan outlined above to replace the toilets with a small kitchen

2. Refurbish the existing kitchen.  This would have to include a new damp course and removal of asbestos.

3. Removal of the stage and replacing it with a kitchen and possibly a small meeting room.

The sub committee is to arrange for this to be done.

7b Play Park   

In the absence of the chair of the play park sub committee the report was limited to the present state of the play park.  Inspection had revealed that the surface was in need of immediate repair.   ADC used to inspect the play park once a month as required by our insurers. The Unitary Authority has not yet carried out this inspection.  The chair is meeting a representative of the said authority on 25th October at the play park.

Action Point

The play park will be closed down until the matters are resolved.

Kevin Brown will see to the physical closure of the play park.  This will take place in the next few days.

Marion Gallon will liaise with Hilary re purchase of “wet fill”

Michael Docherty offered to help fill the potholes once the “wet fill” arrived. This must be done by 25th.

Marion Gallon will provide laminated notices re the closure.

b) Other matters relating to the civil parish of Craster and its surrounding area  

I. Competition 

Rosie Robson distributed the competition entries to the committee.  Members were asked to rate each entry on a scale of 1-5. The following people had entered. Mike Findeisen, Jane Findeisen, Glen and Margaret Watson, Rhys Hogg, Jessica, Laurence Reeves, Henry Cummins and Trish Flegg.  The entry by Glen and Margaret Watson was judged the winner.  This was quite apposite as unbeknown to the judges the logo was taken from a family Sunderland jug hand painted by their ancestor James Archibald in 1838.  He was a Craster fisherman.  He lived in what is now Ross Cottage 25 Dunstanburgh Road.  

Marion Gallon, Mike Findeisen and Jackie Reeves declared an interest and did not participate in the judging.
II. Charity Shop Cabaret

Rosie Robson informed the trustees that there were only ten tickets left and that she had everything well under control.

III. Lifeboat extension

The chair declared an interest and took no part in this debate.  Kevin Brown and Marion Gallon also declared interest. This topic was lead by the treasurer.

A letter requesting support for the lifeboat extension had been received from Michael Docherty.  Three objections had been received by the RNLI from North Side Owners.  

The CCT Constitution states that the charity must be non-partisan but it was decided that it was appropriate in this instance to support the work of the lifeboat crew.

Support was needed because RNLI headquarters are very sensitive re not creating any discord and they want the problems resolved before they give their blessing to the extension.

Action Point

Marion Gallon is to write a letter of support to the RNLI once the trustees have been able to see a copy of the provisional plans.

Kevin Brown is to provide a sketch of the proposal.

IV. Ideas for raising Community Cohesion  
A request for a grant had been received from the local history Group to help them stage an Exhibition of memorabilia and information concerning the war dead from Craster.   Entry will be free but there will be a collection in aid of the British Legion.

Action Point

As the History Group will derive no financial benefit from an exhibition that would remind many people of the supreme sacrifices made in the Great War it was decided to give the group a grant of £100 to cover running costs.

V. The CCT are to arrange a Christmas bingo.
Action Point

Marion Gallon is to liaise with Hilary Punton. 

VI. The fact that the site where the children normally built their bonfire would be unavailable was noted.  However it was decided that this was a matter for the PC and there was nothing the CCT could do to help.

5. AOB      

Tables had been removed from the hall without the knowledge or consent of the hall sub committee.  This was the result of a misunderstanding.  A donation has been received for their use.  However this should not have happened as it against hall policy.

Action Point

Joyce Shaw is to draw up a list of items that can be hired with suggested charges.  These will be presented to the committee at the next meeting.

Marion Gallon is to draw up a notice for the hall outlining the suggested charges and stating that nothing may be removed from the hall unless it has been properly booked.  The tables were not to be removed from the hall, as there were alternatives available.  These tables are at present stored in Mike Findeisen’s garage.

      Meeting ended 8.55        

Next meeting Thursday November 25th       
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